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Mr. Adam J. Teitzman 
Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
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P.O. Box 391 32302 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

P: (850) 224-9115 
F: (850) 222-7560 
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Petition to Implement 2023 Generation Base Rate Adjustment Provisions in 2021 
Agreement by Tampa Electric Company 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

Enclosed for filing in the above-styled matter is Tampa Electric Company's Response to 
Staffs Second Data Request (No. 2) propounded on September 13, 2022. 

Thank you for your assistance in connection with this matter. 

JJW/ne 
Attachment 

Sincerely, 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true and correct copy of the foregoing Response, filed on behalf 

of Tampa Electric Company, has been furnished by electronic mail on this 16th day of September, 

2022 to the following: 

Jennifer Crawford 
Shaw Stiller 
Office of the General Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
jcrawfor@psc.state.fl.us 
sstiller@psc.state.fl.us 
 

Richard Gentry 
Mary A. Wessling 
Office of Public Counsel 
111 West Madison Street – Room 812 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
gentry.richard@leg.state.fl.us 
wessling.mary@leg.state.fl.us 
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 TAMPA ELECTRIC COMPANY 
 DOCKET NO. 20220148-EI 
 STAFF'S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
 REQUEST NO. 2 
 BATES PAGE(S): 1  
 FILED:  SEPTEMBER 16, 2022 
 
2. Please state when TECO will notify customers of the proposed base rate 

increase effective January 2023.  Please discuss all planned customer 
notifications.  

 
 
A. Tampa Electric will provide the rate customer communications listed below. 

Bill communications will be provided beginning with the first day of the 
December billing cycle, or December 2, 2022. The website will be updated 
with onserts a few days prior to the first billing cycle for December.  

 
- Billing Onserts – A full-page, detailed notification that accompanies the 

paper billing statement. These are produced for Residential/Small 
Business, and Commercial and Industrial customers. They are also 
posted on the Tampa Electric website (see link below).  

- Important Message – This “important message” appears on the billing 
statement making Lighting customers aware of the rate increase. This 
message includes a link to view the detailed onsert on Tampa Electric’s 
website (see link below). 

- Paperless Notification Email – A message appearing on the paperless 
notification makes Residential/Small Business, Commercial and 
Industrial, and Lighting customers aware of the rate increase. The 
message includes a link to view the detailed onsert on Tampa Electric’s 
website (see link below). 

- Webpage – The full-page billing onserts are posted in PDF format on 
Tampa Electric’s website. See previous examples at 
https://www.tampaelectric.com/company/ourpowersystem/aboutyourrates/cust
omercommunications/. 
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